MACA Minutes June 2, 2020
The virtual Zoom meeting was called to order by President Frank Obermeyer at 7 pm.  Directors present Judi Cettel, Chris Gilmore, Jenny Ferneding, Russ Ferneding, and Dan Weinstein. Officers present Frank Obermeyer, Tom Abare and Sue Zimmerman.

Police Report: Officer Michelle Bockenstette was not available.  Any questions or problems should be sent to Frank Obermeyer, and he will forward your concerns.
CRC:  Vanessa Henderson reported that Busch Rec’s summer day camps open on Monday. Seven pools are being opened on Monday. She had no answer to if or when Mt. Adams pool will open. Frank mentioned that he saw work at our pool and was that an indication it may open?  Answer: not necessarily. Tina Russo asked if there was anything MACA could do to help to open the pool. Vanessa said not at this time, but if there is a possibility, she will contact Frank. 
Minutes:  The minutes from May were approved as sent via email.

President’s Report:  Frank asked those online if they had any message/question he could forward to Officer Bockenstette. There was no response. Frank showed the outdoor  play area that will be designed at the Playhouse. It was a stage area that looked good. Invest in Neighborhoods is planning to work on the neighborhood level to address the current opportunities available to support the Collaborative Agreement. Frank also reminded residents support our local businesses.
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare reported after the Grapevine came out we received two lifetime memberships and one annual.

Planning and Development:  Steve Vogel stated that he received a notice from the city regarding Tom Jones Commons and that the redevelopment of the area is going forward.  Also the house being built on Fortview has been approved. 

MABA:  Mary Margaret Kindel reported that the Ida Bridge and the Pots have been planted and are being watered. MABA will meet on June 9th   at 6:30 outdoors at Towne Properties’ parking lot by the Event Center.  You can bring your own beverage, no food, wear a mask, and practice social distancing. June 13th is the Clean Up  Event.  Dave Zimmerman is in charge. Again social distancing will be practiced. Sign up and pick up of materials will be outside of Bow Tie.  Lunch is planned.  The Garden Stroll correct date is June 15, 2021.
Clean, Safe and Attractive:  Jenny Ferneding asked people to vigilant and report problems to the FixIt Cincy App. She said that her request to clean graffiti was taken care of. However; there is new graffiti that she just reported. 
Membership:  Jim Horrigan- No Report

Community Life:  Margaret Mock said she was thankful that we cancelled the Cinema in the City for this year. Things to look forward to are Halloween and Beaujolais Nouveau. Mt. Adams Walks are ready to go starting this Sunday.  Masks will be required, cost $10 per person, and size the tour  will be limited. Two new tour guides have joined the group Mark Ahearn and Tim Riordan.

Community Improvements:  Judi Cettel couldn’t give her report. 

NSP:  Julie Dietz – no report

Business Guild:  No meeting to report on.
Grapevine:  M’ellen Horrigan and Sue Zimmerman.   The summer issue has been delivered; however, there seems to have been a problem with some residents not receiving theirs.  We delivered to St. Paul Place and two other locations that didn’t get them in the mail. One resident told us the postman said he didn’t get the usual number of issues because they were damaged.   So, there are extra copies at the churches and at Bow Tie.  If you want a Grapevine please email suejzimmerman@gmail.com. We do have some extra copies.  Thanks to MACA for paying the printing costs. We didn’t want to charge our businesses who advertise since they weren’t all open.  The fall issue deadline is August 1 and will be in mailboxes on September 1.  We welcome articles and ideas. 

Walking Tours:  Margaret reported earlier in the meeting.

Mt. Adams Yacht Club:  Maureen Webb reported that MAYC has had virtual Happy Hours with raffles and giveaways. June 10th at 6 pm there will be a Happy Hour and a combined Blessing of the Fleet. July will also be virtual. They are hoping to reschedule the 17th anniversary celebration at the Montgomery Inn Boat House depending on the virus situation. 
Art Club:  Margaret Mock- There will be a Virtual Sketch Opening June 5 to 26. The art is drawn figures of live models. To view go to www.cincinnatiartclub.com.

Pilgrim Chapel:  no report

Holy Cross Immaculata:  Tina Russo … They are still hoping the Festival will go on August 7th. Tina would like to get a feel from the residents on their thoughts.  Would you attend? Would you volunteer? Any new ideas? Contact Tina at russot7197@yahoo.com. 
 Also:  HCI Raffle gives a chance to win a First Prize of $7,500, Second Prize of $1,000 and Third Prize of $500. If less than 400 tickets are sold, the prize will be 50% of sales. Tickets are $50 each and 5 tickets purchased gets you a 6th free ticket! Earlybird drawings: Tickets Purchased by June 30 can win $150 and by July 30 can win $100.  All tickets drawn early will be eligible for all remaining drawings. Go to HCIparish.org to buy tickets or for more information..

New Business:  none
Adjourned (Moved by Chuck Curran; seconded by Tom Abare) at 7:35pm.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
